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Hello Everyone  

In preparation for our school’s complete return to face-to-face teaching and learning, I have outlined below, the following 
processes that will be put in place for Findon PS. 
 

MORNING ARRIVAL & AFTERNOON DISMISSAL 

Please be sure to allow enough time to walk/park and arrive at your child’s gate 

 

Year 3-6 students arrive at 8.45am and dismissed at 3.15 pm 

Year F-2 students arrive at 8.55am and dismissed at 3.25 pm 

The following four school gates will be allocated to our 4 House Teams (Signs on gates) 

 

FREEMAN: Bike Path Gate  

CUTHBERT: Front Gate  

ROYCROFT: Roy croft Gate  

STRICKLAND: Tonelli Gate 

 Every student has a HOUSE they belong to and will be designated to that HOUSE gate for arrival and pick up, this is to assist with 
family pick ups 

 Parents are encouraged to allow enough time to park their car and line up outside on the marked footpath, according to their 
child’s House Colour, to drop off /collect their children at 8.45 am or 8.55am. If you are unsure of your child’s House Colour, you 
will be able to check this on COMPASS under your child’s profile. All children from the same family will be in the same HOUSE 
Colour 

 All F-6 teachers will be lined up, out on the synthi courts waiting to collect their students and walk them to class. Parents we ask 
you to talk to your children about preparing them to walk into school without you! 

 Students arriving late must come to front office. Parents not permitted to enter grounds 

 NO KISS & DROP ZONE as staff carpark gates will be locked from 8.30am 

 Dismissal process: Teachers 3-6 will take their students out to the synthi courts, at 3.15 pm in House groups, then deliver them 
to  House gate where parents will be waiting to collect. If students walk home by themselves, they will be dismissed from their 
gate 

 Recess and lunchtime remain the same 11.00-11.30 and 1.45-2.30pm 

 School assemblies continue on Fridays, remotely, via classroom webEx 

 Parents are required to make an appointment if they wish to contact teachers 

STUDENT PROGRAM 

 Parents will need to provide a medical certificate for their child, if they are to continue with their remote learning. These students 
may need to be supported with learning materials (home packs) 

 Further advice regarding Assessment and Reporting for Semester 1, 2020 will be sent to parents in week 9 via COMPASS  

 Student Led Conferences scheduled for Wednesday 24th June have been cancelled. Students are expected to attend for a             
normal school day. 
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OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE 6.45am – 8.45am 3.30-6.00pm. Camp Australia continues to provide a free service for the 
remainder of Term 2 

STUDENT REPORTS & STUDENT LED CONFERENCES SEMESTER 1  

The end of a very different term of learning is fast approaching and our teachers are building our Semester 1 Reports. The Department 
of Education and Training has adjusted the expectations of Student Reports for Semester 1 in recognition of the transition to remote 
and flexible learning during Term 2. While our school has continued to deliver its teaching and learning program and monitor the 
achievement and progress of each student, there have been some unprecedented changes to our usual program. We know it is vital to 
involve students and their parents/carers in learning. This process includes providing reports on student learning. Findon will provide a 
written report for the parent/carer of each student. The reports will include information on student achievement for each curriculum 
area taught, however, there are some changes from our usual Semester 1 reports.   

Student reports for Semester 1, 2020 will include: 

 a description of the areas of the Victorian Curriculum F-10 taught 

 comments regarding student learning achievement, based on the Victorian Curriculum F-10 for the subject areas taught 

 a comment on how the student has adjusted to the remote and flexible learning environment 
 

Findon will not be including teacher judgements and a five-point scale due to the unprecedented changes to our program due to                    
COVID-19. We will report on progress at the end of the year. Due to COVID -19 restrictions we have cancelled our Student Led                       
Conferences which were due to take place on Wednesday 24th June between 11am and 7pm. As a result, ALL students F-6 are                   
expected to attend Findon between 9am to 3.30 for a normal school day. 

If you have queries regarding your child’s report, parents/carers may contact their child’s teacher via a phone call to arrange an                      
appropriate time to discuss this further.  

All Student Reports will be available via COMPASS PARENT PORTAL on MONDAY 22nd June 

TEACHING CHILDREN TO BE INDEPENDENT  

‘When you…Cut it for me,  
                     Write it for me,  
                     Open it for me,  
                     Set it up for me, 
                     Draw it for me or  
                     Find it for me,  
                     All I learn is…That you do it better than me.’  
 

These simple words started me thinking about one of the most important goals we have as parents and teachers is to raise children who 
become confident, self-reliant and independent people. Undoubtedly, at the beginning of their lives children rely on their parents for 
everything. Even during infancy they count on their parents to provide food and shelter, and to support with their hygiene and mobility. 
As children grow and mature, they gradually become more independent with these basic life skills; however, they continue to depend 
on their parents for protection, support, guidance and affection. Understandably, as they become adolescents and then adults,  they 
become even less dependent, and hopefully expand in independence in all areas of their lives. Although this progression towards               
adulthood is a natural part of life, it is often hindered by well-meaning, but sometimes misguided, parents.  

Dependent children are reliant on others for how they feel about themselves. Some parents want to nurture this dependence. These 
parents act on their own needs to be indispensable and to ensure that they remain the dominant forces in their children's lives.                  
Dependent children: depend on others for their happiness because they have no ownership of their lives and little responsibil ity for 
their own thoughts, emotions, and actions depend on others to provide them with motivation to achieve are poor decision makers              
because their parents believe that they always know what is best and make decisions without seeking their children's opinions.                     
Independent children on the other hand differ from dependent children in a number of ways. If your children are independent, you have 
provided them with the belief that they are knowledgeable and capable of taking care of themselves. You offered them the guidance to 
find activities that are meaningful and satisfying. You gave your children the freedom to experience life fully and learn its many                   
important lessons.  

Independent children: are inherently motivated because they are allowed to find their own reasons to achieve; were given                  
opportunities and guidance to experience success in activities of their own choosing; have two-way rather than a controlled relationship 
with their parents in which the children's ideas and wishes are sought and considered; are good decision makers because they were 
allowed to consider various options and, with the support and guidance of their parents, make their own decisions.  

Whether we are raising dependent or independent children, it is important that we understand the essential responsibilities that we 
and they need to accept. It is important for parents to encourage the transitions to greater independence, gradually but genuinely, as 
the children grow.  

Our role is one of easing fear, showing what is possible and providing a sense of security that, no matter what our children try, we are 
right there alongside them. Consistently doing things for our children that they are capable of doing themselves sends an inadvertent 
message that we do not have confidence in their abilities. 

 



The following policies were ratified at School Council: 
 

 Digital Technologies 

 Student Wellbeing Engagement and Inclusion 

 

All policies can be found on the Findon Primary School website 

LOST PROPERTY  

As we get closer to the end of term, the Lost Property has once again built up. Students are asked to please check for any uniform items 
which have gone missing. To assist the school, parents are asked to please clearly label their child’s uniform with their full name so that 
lost clothing may be returned to their rightful owner. 

END OF TERM 2 

Friday 26th June 2020 is the final day of Term 2. A whole school assembly via WebEX will be held at 12.45 pm and children will be                  
dismissed at 1.30pm.  

I leave you with the following words to ponder….. 

 

'Achievement is the knowledge that you have studied and worked hard and done the best that is in you….Always aim for                      
achievement’ 

 

Paula Cosgrave 

Principal 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK   

For showing the value of Care and Compassion 

For showing the value of Respect 



 Netbook Payment Schedule 

  Payment Due Dates Year 3 (2020) Year 4 (2020) Year 5 Year 6 

Once off deposit Monday 2nd Dec 2019 $30 $30   

1st Payment Friday 7th Feb 2020 $70 $70 $65 $65 

2nd Payment Friday 24th Apr 2020 $70 $70 $65 $65 

3rd Payment Friday 17th Jul 2020 $70 $70 $65 $65 

4th Payment Friday 9th Oct 2020 $70 $70 $65 $65 

Term 2 Netbook payment is now overdue.  

Please call the office on 9404 1362 to make a payment over the phone. 

Payments can also be made using your family BPAY account. 

 

Canteen News 

The Canteen will be open from Monday June 1st 
for lunch orders and over the counter sales. 

Canteen lists are available on the Findon Primary 
School Website. 



 












